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                                    February 1, 2023 

Dear Pastors, Churches and Friends, 

First, of all, I would like to say how thankful we are for the year 2022.  It was the best year of our 30-year ministry 

and I can’t help but feel the urgency in the air as we see the world changing quickly. In some ways things seem to be 

slipping away, but in other ways we see solid foundations being established and know the Lord is still at work. As 

much as I desire the Lord to return, I feel we still have some work to do before His coming, so our faces are set like a 

flint to establish and provide what is given to us to complete. 

We are thankful for God’s faithfulness in supplying the needs we have so earnestly requested in the last two years to 

put feeding center rooms in our prayer houses. We now have five locations where we have 

new buildings and rooms where we meet and feed. We are laboring to feed every day in these 

locations. The extent of these needs has become somewhat overwhelming, but every month 

God does another miracle and provides as the world looks on in amazement. Our desire is to 

proclaim the charity of God in a day that our Lord prophesied in the book of Matthew, chapter 

24, that many false prophets would arise and deceive many and that iniquity would abound 

and the love of many would wax cold, but we endure as the gospel is preached unto the whole 

world and then the end will come. What a privilege and testimony it is to give, when everyone 

else is growing cold and clinching to everything but God and His ever-faithful love and 

promise to never leave us or forsake us, even unto the end of the world! 

We mostly feed one meal per day in the village locations, but in Calarasi we can feed up to twice in one day. We not 

only feed the children, but we also feed the widows and poor adults that come to the morning prayer meetings. We 

now require around 1150 loaves of bread every month, the children come mainly for the food, but I’m thankful to say 

that the adults aren’t coming only to be fed earthly bread because they have found a more enriching source of life and 

strength through the church meeting provided in these churches. 

The prayer houses are going strong. We now have a strong nucleus of faithful men and woman who are coming to 

sing and pray every time we are blessed to come together. It is always an encouragement to see everyone as they come 

in the door, but we are always thankful for the faithfulness of our Lord, as He is the most welcomed guest and always 

meets the needs of the seekers. It is wonderful to watch as some may not know how to reach out to the Lord for their 

need, but the faithful ones know how to encourage the weaker vessels through testimony and then show them as they 

begin to cry out to the Lord on their behalf. What encouragement and love they find. It is written on their faces as they 

have never felt such depth of truth from their other experiences from their religious leaders and organizations. This is 

something you only dream about in your early days as a missionary, so we are so thankful for your faithfulness and 

we strongly covet your prayers while understanding from the Bible we are to watch, pray and occupy till His return. 

Thank you for all you do, and we covet your prayers for wisdom as we move forward, boldly in 2023. 

From Calarasi, Romania   

Nathan Reed and Family                                                                                                                               
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